Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: LT/MN

	Application No: 
	3/2004/0376/P

	Development Proposed:
	EXTENSION TO EXISTING SLURRY STORE BOTH ABOVE AND BELOW GROUND LEVEL AT LITTLETOWN FARM, CHIPPING LANE, THORNLEY-WITH-WHEATLEY 

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No comments or observations received within the 21 day statutory consultation period.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G5 - Settlement Strategy.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy ENV5 - Protected Open Land.

Policy H2 - Dwellings in the Open Countryside.

Policy H3 - Agricultural Workers Dwellings.



	COMMENTS/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a farmstead within the open countryside as defined by the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan (adopted June 1998).  The proposal is for an extension to the existing slurry store.

As the slurry store would be part underground, and will be located close to the existing buildings, I do not consider there would be a significantly detriment impact on the visual amenity of the open countryside.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal represents an appropriate form of development and given its design, size and location would not result in visual detriment to the surrounding countryside, nor would its use have an adverse impact on highway safety.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 12 MAY 2004 














